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COMMISSIONER’S MEETING 

September 3, 2013 

 

 The Bartholomew County Commissioners met in regular session on September 3, 

2013 in the Governmental Office Building, 440 Third Street, Columbus, Indiana.  

Chairman Carl Lienhoop called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Commissioners Larry 

Kleinhenz and Rick Flohr, County Attorney J. Grant Tucker and Auditor Barbara 

Hackman were also in attendance. 

 Catherine Greenlee of the Auditor’s Office gave the Invocation and led the Pledge 

of Allegiance. 

 The first item on the agenda was the approval of the minutes from the last 

meeting.  Commissioner Kleinhenz made a motion to approve the August 26, 2013 

minutes.  Commissioner Flohr seconded the motion that passed unanimously.   

The next item on the agenda was the approval of the Payroll.  Commissioner 

Flohr made a motion to approve the Payroll as presented.  Commissioner Kleinhenz 

seconded the motion that passed unanimously. 

The next item on the agenda was the Permit report.  Chairman Lienhoop read the 

New Permits Report from 8/26/2013 to 8/30/2013.  Thirty-six (36) permits had been 

issued with a fee amount of $3,307 and a valuation amount of $1,529,926.  Permit fees 

collected for the month of August were $22,232.00.  

 The next item on the agenda was County Highway Engineer Danny Hollander.   

The only item he had was the weekly crew report as follows:  
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They mowed in Jackson and Clay Townships, patched holes, wedged in 

Rockcreek, Clifty and Hawcreek Townships, picked up trash and cut up trees from 

storms.  

The next item on the agenda was Thom Weintraut from the Planning Department.  

He presented MIP-13-09 Burbrink Farm Minor Subdivision for Right-of-Way 

Dedication. Commissioner Kleinhenz made a motion to accept the Right-of-way and 

Commissioner Rick Flohr seconded the motion that passed unanimously. 

The next item on the agenda was Mr. Robert Campbell about target shooting in 

the County.  Mr. Campbell had issues with a neighbor shooting guns for an hour or two at 

a time. He would like the County to amend the noise ordinance.   Attorney Tucker said 

that the County does not have a noise ordinance nor a nuisance ordinance.  Attorney 

Tucker defined spot zoning in which a wide rule is set for a specific isolated issue. 

Attorney Tucker suggested Mr. Campbell go through the Civil Nuisance Law through the 

Courts System. 

There being no other business, the meeting was adjourned by Commissioner 

Lienhoop at 10:30 a.m.  The next Commissioners’ meeting will be on Monday,  

September 9, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Chambers. 
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